Beginning with competing applications submitted on or after October 1, 2003, applicants will be required to have a Dun and Bradstreet (DUNS) number to apply for a grant or cooperative agreement from the Federal government.  The DUNS number is a nine-digit identification number which uniquely identifies business entities.  This identifier will be in addition to the current requirement for EIN numbers on each application.  A DUNS number is not required to submit a continuation application within a previously approved project period.

 

Obtaining a DUNS number is easy and there is no charge at:  www.dunandbradstreet.com or call 1-866-705-5711   University Offices of Sponsored Research already may know about this requirement through their own connections with NIH and other Federal grantors...and some universities have already begun to place DUNS numbers on applications.  Typically one DUNS number per campus per university is sufficient, but check with your university Office of Sponsored Research to be certain.

 

Questions about this policy may be addressed to Brian Albertini, Chief Grants Management Officer of NINR, at albertib@mail.nih.gov. 
